

Finance Meeting 12/4/17

7:30 pm

Present: Jason Reser, Cooper Ambjorn-Olsen, Gary Huff, Chris Carle, Pam Spoor, Kathy Zembrodt, Alex Mattingly, Matt Mattone

Approved minutes from Oct and Nov Meetings

Discussed the Vehicle Fee fund and how to better use and collect

After numerous ideas, the majority thought it good to put a vehicle fee on the property tax, A flat fee per dwelling unit (dwelling unit defined by PDS).

Also the ordinance 33056-33059 was reviewed and decided it needs revised to have the money go to the General Fund for Use of Lights, Walks and other uses besides road repair, since we have a road fund and municipal road aid for that.

And NO stickers would be needed if put on the tax bill as flat fee.

Talked about the Financials and format using the quick books was acceptable and all liked the percentages for all the line items for quick reference. It was suggested that there be a summary page in order to show the dates of the loans due and terms.

After review of financials we would like to paper copies in our package prior to the business meeting for other council members to review.

Also will ask Julie to call Rumpke and have them reduce our bill per taxes collected and unoccupied property not using trash pick-up, to reduce the bill accordingly.

Adjourn 8:40